


Dear Parents,

[bookmark: _GoBack]Pertussis a vaccine preventable disease.

The incidence of pertussis (“whooping cough”) is increasing and our babies, especially those less than one year are vulnerable. The incidence has increased nationally since 2002 and now is higher than any year since 1955! In 2012, there were 48,277 cases of pertussis in the US, resulting in 18 DEATHS and the majority of those deaths were in infants less than 3 months. Outbreaks, especially in areas with low levels of immunization, are occurring all over the country. We are fortunate to have not yet experienced a major outbreak here. Even so, in 2012 there were 525 cases of pertussis her in North Caroline.

Infants begin their pertussis immunization series Diphtheria-Tetanus-acellular Pertussis, DTaP at 2 months however maximum protection is not achieved until the primary series is completed at 6 months. Studies have shown that an infected household member caused 75% to 83% of infant pertussis cases with a known exposure and of those household members, parents and siblings are the most common source, with 55% of cases in infants linked to an infected parent. It is recommended that ALL adolescents and adults receive a booster dose, “Tdap”. For adolescents this booster is routinely given at age 11-12 years.

Vaccinate parents, siblings, grandparents and caregivers of infants with Tdap.

The Center for Disease Control and Prevention’s Advisory Committee on Immunization Practices (ACIP) has made significant changes on the use of the adolescent and adult pertussis vaccines, especially during the third trimester of pregnancy to increase vaccine coverage to protect our vulnerable babies. These changes have been made after an extensive review of safety and immunogenicity data.

ACIP now recommends use of Tdap in adults of all ages, even those65 years and older, and in under-vaccinated children, children ages 7 to 10 years. They also recommend giving Tdap regardless of the interval since the last tetanus or diphtheria containing vaccine. By being vaccinated, close contacts of infants create a protective “cocoon” for newborns and infants who either cannot yet be vaccinated or who have not completed their initial vaccine series.

Maternal pertussis antibodies are short-lived therefore Tdap vaccination will not provide high levels of antibodies to protect newborns during subsequent pregnancies. Therefore, since October, 20112 vaccination of mothers is now recommended with EVERY pregnancy, optimally between 27 and 36 weeks in the third trimester. If mother have not received Tdap during their pregnancy, it will be offered to mothers before discharge from the hospital and we STRONGLY encourage receiving it. 

Fathers, aunts, uncles, siblings and grandparents are also strongly encouraged to receive the vaccine either from their own health care providers, the Mecklenburg County Health Department, Urgent Care, etc. The American Academy of Pediatrics along with the CDC/ACIP and our providers here at NH Eastover Pediatrics encourage you to receive this vaccine and help us protect our at-risk infants. 
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